

Construction on Sidewalk / Street Improvements Irving Street & Scott Street

Monday, September 9th

Dear Neighbor,

The City's contractor, F. DeRoma & Sons, will begin mobilizing on Irving Street and Scott Street at the end of this week, weather permitting. Major construction activity will commence next week, once Mattuchio Construction has completed drainage structures.

Project Schedule

The anticipated construction schedule is as follows/ described on attached plan:

- Phase I (orange): Crews will install new sidewalks on the south side of Irving St. and Scott St., including any work on Farrar St., between Holden St. and Kirkland St. This work will begin in mid-September and end in mid-October.
- Phase II (blue): Crews will move to the north side of Irving St. and Scott St., between Bryant St. and Kirkland St. and install new sidewalks. This work will begin in mid-October and end in mid/late November.
- Phase III (green): After all sidewalk reconstruction is complete, crews will begin installing the raised crosswalk at Irving St., Scott St., and Farrar St. This work will begin in mid/late November and end in early December.
- Phase IV, V, and VI are anticipated to be completed in the Spring of 2014 due to weather conditions.
 - o Phase IV plantings and greenspace work.
 - o Phase V installing the two curb extensions and handicap ramps on the other side of Kirkland Street.
 - Phase VI paving.

What to Expect during Construction

- General work hours will be 7AM to 4PM, Monday-Friday.
- "No Parking" signs will be posted at least 24 hours in advance of construction; please be sure to check exact dates and times.
- When work occurs directly in front of driveways or entryways, the contractor will coordinate access directly with residents.

For Information or Assistance

If you have any questions regarding construction, please contact Debbie Cheng, Project Manager, at 617.349.4051 or dcheng@cambridgema.gov. Please also contact Chris Neil, Community Relations Manager, at 617.349.4825 or cneil@cambridgema.gov if you have any special need or disability that requires special accommodations.

Thank you for your continued patience and understanding during this construction.

Sincerely,

Debbie Cheng Project Manager Cambridge Department of Public Works



